
 

 
A late Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to all of our prayer and financial supporters! This year, we are very 
excited to share that Celina is expecting! We are very blessed to know that we will be parents shortly, Lord 
willing. This truly is such a great joy for us and we are so thankful to the God who forms life in the womb. We 
need prayer that God prepares us as parents by showering us with wisdom and that we would beg Him for His 
wisdom.  
Pray for Celina’s health and the pregnancy. We first visited the doctor while we were in Honduras for Christmas, 
and found out there is a tear in her womb that had been growing. The doctor said she had to be on strict bed rest 
for at least two weeks. After the two weeks of bed rest, the tear had shrunk considerably, which is a huge praise! 
The tear still remains, but the baby is in good health. Our God is so good!! The doctor said that my wife could 

travel back to the States after seeing the improvement. However, she still needs to limit her travel and activities till the tear heals 
completely. Pray for God’s grace, wisdom, healing, and strength through this time, and that most importantly, His will is done through 
it all and that His name is praised!  
During the Christmas season and afterward, there were SEVERAL who repented and believed on Christ to be SAVED from the wrath 
of God and are now on their way to heaven! On Christmas day, 5 people trusted in Christ during the Sunday service! One of the best 
gifts we can present to our Savior is the fruit of more souls won for Him. Also, 2 young people trusted in Christ right at the beginning 
of the year! There are a few others who recently got saved as well during evangelism. Pray that all of these new converts would get 
Scripturally baptized, attend the church faithfully, and continue to grow! 
 
It was such a blessing to hear recently that Victor and Vilma from our former bus route in Honduras (we had been praying for their 
salvation) BOTH got saved and are attending church with their kids. 
I had the privilege of sharing the gospel with a man named Javier who had a bad experience with religion in the past. We had a good 
conversation, and I was able to share the need for a personal relationship with Christ through faith in Him. Pray for Javier and his 
family to recognize their need for the gospel before it is too late. We also attended the funeral of a man who very likely did not know 
Christ. Now it is too late for him. During the viewing/funeral, I shared the gospel with several people and my father-in-law was able to 
preach the truth of salvation to them during his message. Pray that those who do not know Christ from his family would read the 
tracts they received and believe on Christ for their salvation! 
The Lord protected us from a deer at the beginning of December when driving to a meeting. The deer ran into the door behind the 
driver’s seat, left a patch of hair in the door handle, and hardly left a dent (it’s hard to find the dent!). Thank you for those who pray 
for God’s protection! The hair is still stuck in the door handle as a reminder. 

 
Continued prayer for (1) Sabrina’s salvation (2) More laborers (3) More contacts in Mozambique 
(4) Better roads in Mozambique (5) Staying faithful and staying encouraged (6) More English 
teachers in Honduras where Celina’s parents serve 
More Praises: 49% of our support now! 


